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Response from Isle of Man Airport to the Examining Authorities request on 29 
April 2014 for additional information in relation to impacts on air navigation. 

 
 
With reference to the illustrated figures included in the submission dated 24 April 2014, 
IOMA regrets that is has been unable to improve significantly the quality of these images 
other than to enlarge them slightly.  These illustrations are basically screen shots taken from 
the ATC Radar Recording System and while the quality is acceptable when viewed 
electronically, the quality of the image diminishes considerably after printing. 
 
The illustrations were provided merely as an example of the two contrasting scenarios that 
can be seen in the subject airspace. 
 
Figure 1 illustrates that although there are only three aircraft within the subject airspace, 
aircraft A and B are approximately within 5 nm of each other and aircraft B and C are within 
approximately 2 nm of each other.  This was during a period when Warton LARS was not 
available and therefore they were not in a position to provide any radar service.  IOMA was 
also operating PSR only.  On this particular occasion it would be up to IOMA to provide any 
requested surveillance service.  Notwithstanding the type of service requested, Air Traffic 
Controllers have a duty of care to provide information to aircraft if there is a risk of collision.  
In the event of non availability of SSR data (either by ATC unit or aircraft) it is highly likely 
that aircraft A would be invisible as it would appear to be in the area of the proposed 
development.  If aircraft A turned south towards aircraft B and C in this scenario (no SSR 
and blanking of PSR by proposed development) it is likely that little or no warning could be 
passed to either aircraft B or C. 
 
Figure 2 was provided to illustrate a busy period in the TT Race Festival of 2013.  In this 
example, there were seven aircraft in the subject airspace inbound to IOMA.  Whilst 
accepting that Warton LARS was available on this occasion, Warton were transferring 
aircraft to IOMA early as this was vital in integrating the aircraft into the overall stream of 
arrivals.  It would be far too late for this to occur at the limit of the Warton LARS service.  
This we believe highlights the need for both units to have good ‘solid’ radar coverage in the 
subject area.  The figure also demonstrated that one particular aircraft, GAZNO, was over 
the area of the current Walney Wind Farm and was not being received by the PSR system at 
IOMA.  It is reasonable to assume that this lack of PSR detection would have continued until 
the aircraft was clear of both this area and the proposed extension. 
 
With respect to the question regarding the need for mitigation in relation to the proposed 
Walney Extension in isolation, IOMA would reiterate that it considers that any mitigation 
provided to Warton with respect to the Walney Extension in isolation should also be afforded 
to IOMA for all the reasons and examples previously stated.  IOMA would urge the 
Examining Authority however not to consider this proposal in isolation but with respect to 
the overall cumulative impact of this and other development’s impact on safe Air Traffic 
Operations in the Irish Sea.  IOMA firmly believes that mitigation will be required for every 
development in this area of the Irish Sea. 
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